
August 28, 2025 

Dear Pastors and Friends, 

I greet you all in the name of our Saviour Jesus Christ. God has been faithful to us despite 
many trials in life, but God has been so good to us. I come to understand that the trials we 
face in this life are less than the sin we commit. It is true that “a calm heart is the heritage 
of him who has God at his side.” 

As all you know, I was supposed to travel to Malawi in August; but I was unable to travel to 
Malawi due to high season ticket cost.  Therefore, I will be travelling to Malawi next year at 
Easter time. I thank God now I have passport. 

Prayer request: 

• Please keep my son Lemuel in your prayers. Lemuel speech has improved, but he 
needs a special school. 

• Please pray for us.  We are finding it hard to balance life because Lemuel school and 
my wife’s studies. 

• We are hoping God will make a way for us. Lemuel needs transport to school and 
collecting him from school. This issue has put many things on hold because of 
circumstances we are facing now. 

Thank you for all your prayers and support! 

 All For His Glory! 

 Breze 

 


